
UÉâÇà|yâÄ 
 

be included in our May newsletter and on our 
website.  This is a great opportunity for Bounti-
ful City to “strut its stuff” and share our great 
community with visitors from all over.  We hope 
Bountiful citizens will be well represented lining 
the streets cheering the race participants 
along!  Then, to add to the day, the annual Sum-
merfest Street Dance and Street Feast will also 
be held on Main Street that evening.  I hope you 
will join me to celebrate the Tour of Utah, Sum-
merfest and our great Bountiful commu-
nity!    For more information about the race visit  
www.tourofutah.com.  For more information 
about Summerfest, visit www.bdac.org.  See you 
on Main Street! 
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T he Larry H. Miller Tour of Utah is one of the 
top three professional stage races in North 

America for the world’s best cycling teams. The 
2015 Tour of Utah, August 3-9, will feature 10 
host venues across Utah, with the third stage of 
the race starting at Antelope Island State Park 
on August 5, 2015, and ending on Main Street in 
our fair city!  In 2014, the event was broadcast 
nationally and internationally into over 100 mil-
lion households, and 275,000 spectators watched 
the event in person generating $20m in direct 
economic impact for Utah.     
 Tour officials will be looking for volun-
teers as the date gets closer – we will keep you 
updated as we get more information, which will 

 
Mayor’s Corner:  Tour of Utah Coming to Bountiful! 

Mayor Randy Lewis, Bountiful City Council members and City officials, along with Davis County and race officials on 
Main Street in Bountiful where the Larry H. Miller Tour of Utah will end its third leg on August 5. 
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Bountiful City’s 
Spring Clean Up 
is April 13-17 
For details, see the 

accompanying article. 
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S pring cleanup is April 13 through 17.  During 
that week on your regular garbage pickup day, 

City crews will also remove trash and refuse which 
has been properly bundled, bagged or boxed.  Limbs 
and trees must be cut, bundled and tied in 5-foot 
lengths.  Each bundle, bag or 
box must not exceed 50 lbs.  
Concrete and construction mate-
rials will not be picked up curb 
side.  All items including old 
furniture or appliances must be 
placed on the drive approach or 
park strip, not in the street or 
on the sidewalk. Please have 
your clean up items out for pick 
up by 7:00 a.m. on your garbage day.  
 Also, to assist you in your spring cleanup, 
the landfill will not charge a fee to Bountiful resi-
dents during spring cleanup week or the following 
week so trash that does not comply with the above 
restrictions can be disposed of at no charge.  Land-
fill fees will still be in place for concrete and con-
struction materials during clean up weeks.  We do 
not accept propane tanks or tires of any kind during 

Bountiful City’s Spring Clean Up 
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the clean up week or at the landfill.   
 COMPLIANCE TO THE SPECIAL CLEANUP 
REGULATIONS IS MANDATORY.  TRASH THAT DOES 
NOT MEET THE ABOVE REGULATIONS WILL NEED TO 
BE TAKEN TO THE LANDFILL BY THE PROPERTY 

OWNER. 
 GARBAGE CONTAINERS 
SHOULD BE PLACED AT THE CURB 
NO LATER THAN 7:00 A.M. ON 
YOUR REGULAR PICKUP DAY.  LIDS 
MUST BE CLOSED WHEN PUT OUT 
FOR COLLECTION.   
       LANDFILL SUMMER HOURS 
        (April through October) 
       Monday through Saturday 

          8:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m. 
                                   Closed Sunday & Holidays  
                              Vehicles must be out by closing 
 Please separate and place recyclable items 
into the proper areas at the landfill. 
 COMPOST, WHICH WILL INCREASE THE WA-
TER RETENTION IN YOUR SOIL, IS AVAILABLE FOR 
SPRING GARDENING.  THE COST IS $30/TON OR $2/
BAG. 

M T W T F 

SPRING CLEAN UP 

13 14 15 16 17 

B ountiful City, along with their contractors, 
were recently awarded the 

2014 Award of Excellence by the 
Associated General Contractors of 
Utah in the Highway/Municipal 
Utilities Division. This prestigious 
award is for the Bountiful 400 East 
reconstruction project from Pages 
Lane to 1130 North.   
 “We worked hard to make 
the project fit the neighborhood,” 
said Lloyd Cheney, Assistant City 
Engineer.  The project team took 
into consideration the slope of the 
street, and designed the project to 
make it easier for residents to get 
in and out of their driveways with-
out damaging their vehicles.  The 
project also included an upgrade to 
the culinary water system, and 
coordinated the replacement of the 

irrigation and gas systems by other utility provid-
ers.  The new concrete pavement 
will require less maintenance and 
be more durable than the old as-
phalt surface. Centerville City also 
benefitted from the project by 
funding construction for the por-
tion of the roadway from the Boun-
tiful/Centerville border to the 
intersection at Pages Lane. The 
summer of 2015 will see the con-
tinuation of this project along 400 
East from 1130 North to 400 North. 
 The judging criteria for 
the award includes:  Overcoming 
Challenges and Teamwork, Safety, 
Innovation and Contribution to the 
Community, Construction Quality 
and Craftsmanship, and Function 
and Aesthetic Quality of the De-
sign. 

Bountiful City Wins Award 

Find It on Main! 
If you can identify this little 

piece of a Main Street  
business you can enter to win 
a $50 gift certificate to your 

favorite Main Street  
business!   

Submit your guess online at  
bountifulmainstreet.com 

 

CONGRATULATIONS  to our 
recent winner, Angelene 

Hodgsen.  She choose a $50 
gift certificate to Bun  

Basket. 

Scouting for Food Drive — March 21 

P lease remember to put a 
bag or two of non-perishable 

food outside near your front door 
on the morning of Saturday, 
March 21, 2015, for local Scouts 
to pick up and deliver to the 
Bountiful Community Food Pan-
try.  The Scouting for Food Drive 
is the largest annual food drive 
each year and helps the Bountiful Food Pantry 

greatly.  Financial donations are 
also welcome and can be made 
to the Bountiful Community Food 
Pantry, 480 East 150 North, 
Bountiful, UT 84010.  Visit 
www.bountifulfoodpantry.org or 
call 801.299.8464 for more infor-
mation. The Pantry is very ap-
preciative of all the help we 

receive from our community.   



 

The Davis Conty Head Start Program is 
now accepting registration for the 2008-
09 school year.  This is a free program 
for families who are income eligible.  
There are sevral programs that families 
may qualify for.  All programs include 
services for children with special needs.  
Please call the Family enrichment Cen-
ter at 402-0650 to schedule your ap-
pointment. 

Tax Help Available 

Tax help is 
available (if you 

qualify) at 
Bountiful City 
Hall through 
April 15, 2015 

T he Department of Wildlife Resources (DWR), in 
conjunction with Bountiful City, has been 

working on reducing the mule deer population in the 
City by relocating deer that are being trapped on 
both residential and public properties within City 
limits.   
 With the abundance of gardens and other 
edible vegetation around Bountiful, the deer are 
now staying down in the City year round as opposed 
to returning to their more natural habitat areas in 
the surrounding hills and mountains during warmer 
months.  This poses several safety and sanitary is-
sues on City streets as well as in private yards and 
other open spaces.   
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Bountiful Ridge Golf Course 
     801.298.6040 
City Attorney    801.298.6143 
City Cemetery    801.298.6080 
City Manager    801.298.6140 
City Prosecutor    801.298.6145 
Engineering     801.298.6125 
Landfill     801.298.6169 
Light & Power    801.298.6072 
Mayor & City Council  801.298.6146 
Parks     801.298.6178 
Planning & Zoning    801.298.6190 
Police (non emergency) 
     801.298.6000 
Recycling (Ace)          801.363.9995 
Streets/Sanitation    801.298.6175 
Utilities     801.298.6100 
Water     801.298.6180 

Bountiful City  
Phone Numbers 

 In order to get the deer back into a more 
suitable environment, the DWR has enlisted the 
help of volunteers and others to remove deer from 
the traps and transport them to other parts of the 
state.  As of the middle of January, 118 deer had 
been trapped and removed from Bountiful with 
approximately 17 traps. 
 If you are interested in getting more in-
formation and updates or if your property might be 
a good site to trap the deer (1/2 acre or more), 
please visit our website and click on the link under 
the headline  “Mule Deer Information.”  Informa-
tion, including property enrollment and release 
forms, are also available at City Hall. 

Deer Program Update 

U of U Bountiful Campus 

T he Bountiful U of U Campus offers the following 
classes—and much more! 

 ACT Prep Class will be on Tuesdays, April 7 
through May 5, 2015, from 5:30 to 8:30 p.m.  Call 
801-581-6984 for registration information 
and other ACT Prep dates to come. 
 Italian Ceramics Intricate Paint-
ing with Giuliana Marple.  The plate class 
will be on Tuesday, February 24, 2015, and 
the bowl class will be Tuesday, March 3, 
2015.  Both classes will be 6:00 to 9:00 p.m.  
Call 801-587-5433 for registration infor-
mation. 
 Introduction to Fencing on Tuesdays 
March 24 through April 28, 2015, 7:00 to 8:30 p.m.  
Call 801-587-5433 for registration information 

 Photoshop for the Amateur.  This class 
assumes you are new to Photoshop and is held on 
two evenings—March 10 and 12, 2015, from 6:00 to 

9:00 p.m.  Call 801-581-6061 for more 
information 
 Photoshop for the Amateur 
Advanced.  This class takes what you 
learned in the beginning class and adds to 
it.  It will be held on March 24 and 26, 
2015, from 6:00  to 9:00 p.m.  Call 801-
581-6061 for more information.   
 To see a complete list of 

Credit,  Non-Credit, and Lifelong Learning classes 
go to  continue.utah.edu/bountiful/credit and  
continue.utah.edu/bountiful/noncredit. 

T he IRS Volunteer Income Tax Assistance Pro-
gram (VITA) and the AARP will be 

offering free tax help at City Hall if you 
qualify.  Volunteers will be at Bountiful 
City Hall starting Tuesday, February 3 
and every Tuesday and Wednesday 
thereafter through April 15, 2015.   
 VITA’s hours are from 6:00—
8:30 p.m. on Tuesdays and 5:30—8:30 p.m. on 
Wednesdays.  To schedule an appointment call 2-1-

1.  For more information or to see if you qualify visit 
utahtaxhelp.org  Walk-ins are accepted, 
but those with appointments will be 
given preference.   
 AARP hours (appointment 
only) are 12:30—5:30 p.m. each 
Wednesday.  Appointments can be 
made by calling 801.292.1389 on Mon-

days between 9:00 a.m.—12:00 noon and 1:30—5:00 
p.m. 

Emergency Preparedness—CERT Training & Water Storage 

C ERT (Community Emergency Response Team) 
Classes, offered by the Bountiful 

City Emergency Preparedness Council 
and South Davis Metro Fire Agency, 
will be offered on Tuesday or 
Wednesday evenings starting on 
Wednesday, February 18 or Tuesday, 
February 24 from 7:00 to 9:30 p.m.  
(Classes will not be held during the 
Easter/Spring Break Week)  The two classes will be 
offered simultaneously allowing attendance at a 

missed Wednesday class the following Tuesday, or 
attendance at a Wednesday class the 
week previous to a Tuesday class con-
flict.  To register for a class, contact 
the South Davis Metro Fire Agency at 
801.677.2400. 
 An Emergency Water Stor-
age Seminar will be held on March 26 
from 7:00 to 8:00 p.m. at South Davis 

Junior High,  298 West 2600 South.   



Bountiful Davis Arts Center 

“Bountiful/Davis 
Art Center is 

busy packing up 
boxes to move 
into our new 
home at  90 
North Main 
Street in 

Bountiful!”  

H ere are the upcoming events at the South Davis Recreation 
Center:  

 Our next Learn-to-Swim session is March 16-April 23 (no 
classes 3/30-4/2).  Classes are held twice a week (M/W or 
T/Th) for 25 minutes for 5 weeks unless otherwise specified.  

 Our next Learn-to-Skate session is 
March 2-18.  Classes are twice a week (M/W) for 25 minutes for 3 weeks unless 
otherwise specified.   
 Saturday, February 14- Sweethearts 5k and 1k: Grab your Sweetheart and join 
us for our annual Sweethearts Run!  Follow Mr. Sweetheart himself as he leads the 
1k course.  Come dressed up and you could win prizes in the Best Dressed or Cutest 
Couple categories.  For more information visit www.sweethearts5k.com  
 Saturday, March 28- Egg Dive: Bring your swimsuits and goggles and get ready 

for a different type of egg hunt! Plastic eggs are tossed in to our leisure pool and each age division has 
a certain amount of time to gather all the eggs you can.  Prizes and games for all participants! 

 Friday and Saturday, April 24 & 25- Spring Ice Show: Come enjoy our annual Spring Ice Show.  Watch as 
our figure skaters and Learn-to-Skate participants show off their talents in this celebration on ice!  For 
more information visit www.utahfigureskating.com.  

 Saturday, May 9- Splash-N-Sprint Triathlon - South Davis’ Triathlon season opener.  One of our signa-
ture races that has quickly become a must for those that tri and those who want to try.  We are ex-
pecting to sell out, so sign up early!  For more information visit www.splashnsprint.com. 

 For more information:  southdavisrecreation.com or 801.298.6220 
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B ountiful/Davis Art Center is busy packing up boxes to move into our new home at 90 North Main Street 
in Bountiful! Stay updated on the progress of the new space at www.bdac.org. The move-in date is 

approximately February 20, 2015! Stay tuned for the date of the Grand Opening. 
 Something “grand” is happening at BDAC! Learn more about the exciting Steinway Grand Piano 
Fundraiser - https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FdiJ9nYJk1U 
 
Upcoming exhibits/events: 
 Davis County Secondary Student and Art Educators 

Exhibit: April 8-May 1 
 Family Art Night: April 27  
 Annual Statewide Competition: May 15 - June 26.  Info 

for participating artists will be available at bdac.org 
 Family Art Night: May 25 
 88 Hours for 88 Keys:  Piano-Playing, Relay Marathon 

or “Piano-A-Thon” on Memorial Day Weekend, Friday, 
May 22 – Monday, May 25, 2015, on the Recital Stage at 
Bountiful/Davis Art Center 

For more information: www.bdac.org 
 

F or information on any of our many activities, or for a complete calendar of 
events, call us at 801.295.3479, come in (726 South 100 East, Bountiful) or 

easier still, visit our website at www.co.davis.ut.us and click on Aging Services and 
then Senior Centers.  Hours:  Monday—Friday, 8:00 a.m.— 5:00 p.m. 

Golden Years Senior Activity Center 
www.bountifulutah.gov 
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S ubmit photos, comments 
or suggestions to  

sandrus@bountifultutah.gov. 
Cover photo: The official 
banner of the Tour of Utah 
bike race Bountiful venue.   

Bountiful CTC Update 

Q PR (Question, Persuade, Refer) is a free and 
evidence-based suicide prevention training that 

will be held on Saturday, February 28, 
2015, from 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. at 
Viewmont High School, 120 West 100 
North, in Bountiful. It is sponsored by 
Bountiful CTC, Davis HELPS, N.U. HOPE, 
Davis County Health Department and 
Davis Behavioral Health.  There will be 

speakers, resources, booths and more.  Attendance 
is open to anyone 13 years old or older.  For more 
information, contact Sunny Ford at 801.298.6049 or 
sford@bountifulutah.gov. 

D id you know Big Brothers Big Sisters of Utah 
has children waiting to be matched with a 

caring adult mentor—and some 
of those children are right here 
in Bountiful? Eighty-one percent 
of former Littles surveyed agree 
their Big gave them hope and 
changed their perspective of 
what they thought possible.  You 
can find out more about volunteering or other ways 
to support Big Brothers Big Sisters of Utah, at 
www.bbbsu.org or by calling 801.313.0303.   


